
 
 

 

September 20, 2021 
 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 

 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 

 
Recommendation to Approve Amendment to 

Warm Springs Option Agreement #20610 
 

Recommendation and Summary 
Staff respectfully recommends that the City Council approve the proposed amendment to the Warm Springs 
Purchase Option Agreement which will extend the first performance date from October 28 to December 31, 
2021. 

 

Motion: I move to approve Extension Amendment to the Warm Springs Purchase Option Agreement #20610. 
 

The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The fundraising committee comprised of community members recommends this adjustment to align 

with traditional end of year giving/tax planning cycles 

• This action will build upon fundraising success to date 

• Property owner supports extension terms 
 

Introduction and History 
The new property owner completed the required land-use approvals to re-zone the adjacent 13 acres for single 
family development.  During the entitlement process, the property owner offered a purchase option (see 
attached) to the city for the 65 acres.  The agreement was structured with two performance date periods of 
October 28, 2021 and April 28 2022.  On April 5, 2021, the City Council approved the option agreement to 
purchase 65 acres of the Warm Springs Ranch property which has been utilized informally by the community for 
the last decade as a passive park.  While the city holds the option agreement, it was envisioned that private 
donations would be solicited for the bulk of the purchase price.   

 

Following the Council’s approval of the option agreement, the city retained a professional fundraising 
consultant; formed a steering committee comprised of residents; and partnered with Spur Foundation to serve 
as the custodian of funds.  The committee has made solid progress with the fundraising efforts but felt it was 
best to request for a modest extension of the first performance date as it aligns with the end of year giving 
period that local philanthropists have become accustomed to.  The property owner was very supportive of the 
request and has executed (see attached) the amendment to the purchase option agreement. This amendment 
does not alter the second April 28, 2022 performance date.  

 
 
 
 



Financial Impact 
None 
 
Sustainability Impact 
Should the option agreement be executed, it will preserve 65 acres of open space with close proximity to 
downtown.  The city would also plan to revegetate certain areas and upgrade the irrigation system to 
significantly conserve water consumption.  The city would also look to partner with other organizations on 
stream restoration to improve wildlife habitat and stream health, as well as improve flood control conditions.  
 
Attachments 

• Purchase Option Agreement 20610 

• Extension Amendment Agreement  
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